
DELAWARE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

 

MINUTES 

 
August 7, 2023 

 

The regular meeting of the Delaware Township Supervisors was called to order by Chairman 

Gary E. Truckenmiller at 6:30 P.M.  Others present were David R. Smith, Lance K. Gresh, 

Secretary/Treasurer Mark L. Burrows, and Solicitor Richard Shoch. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to approve the July 3, 2023 

minutes as written. 

 

A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to accept the treasurer’s 

report as presented. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by Gary E. Truckenmiller and passed to approve the 

William S. Buck, Sr. subdivision plan. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to approve the 

Gerald D./Jean C. Gold subdivision plan. 

 

Proposals were received for line painting as follows: 

 

1. Alpha Space Control  $0.18 lf 

2. Midlantic Marking, Inc. $0.24 lf 

3. Williams & Willman  $0.28 lf 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to award line painting to 

Alpha Space Control. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by Gary E. Truckenmiller and passed to pay Groff Tractor 

Supply $137,915.91 for a new loader out of the ARPA Funds. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to pay the bills as 

presented. 

 

Solicitor Richard Shoch requested an executive session for possible litigation with no action to 

follow. 

 



Chairman Gary E. Truckenmiller adjourned the meeting at 6:45 P.M. 

 

 

 

      Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

      Mark L. Burrows 

      Secretary/Treasurer 

 

 


